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No.U.12012/466/2015-ME (P-1I)
Government of India
Ministry of Health & Family Welfare
(Department of Health& Family Welfare)

Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi
Dated the 15" June, 2015

To
The Dean/Principal,
Maharajah's Institute of Medical Sciences
D.No. 31-15,Near MDOs office
Nellimarla , Vizianagaram
Andhra Pradesh
Nillimarla

Subject: Non-renewal of Central Government permission for admission of 4% barch of MBBS course
against increased intake i.e from 100 to 150 seats at Maharajah's Institute of Medical Sciences

Nillimarla for the academic year 2015-16-reg.
Sir,

[ am directed to refer to MCI letter(s) dated 21.01.2015 thereby recommending to the Central
Government not to renew the permission for admission of 4™ batch of MBBS course against increased
intake i.e from 100 to 150 seats at Maharajah's Institute of Medical Sciences Nillimarla for the academic
year 2015-16 and to say that the Central Government has decided to accept the recommendations of MCIL.

2 You are therefore directed NOT to admit any students in 4™ batch of MBBS course against
increased intake i.e from 100 to 150 seats for the academic year 2015-16. Admission in next batch of
students against increased intake for the year 2016-17 will be made only after obtaining the Central

Government Permission.

3 Any admission made in the regard will be treated as irregular and action will be initiated as per the
provisions of IMC, Act, 1956 and Regulations made thereunder.

4. Further, the MCI has also informed to apply Clause 8(3)(1)(c) of Establishment of Medical College
Regulation (amendment), 2010.

Yours faithfully,

= A

(Sudhir Kumar)
Under Secretary to the Govt. of India
Telefax: 011-23062861

Copy for information to:

1 The Secretary, Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka, New Delhi-75.
2. The Principal Secretary (H& FW) ME, Room No. 359 D-block, Hyderabad- 500022.
3. The Registrar, Dr. NTR University of Health Sciences, Vijayawada, Andhra Pradesh

4 ADG(ME), Dte.GHS, Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi.



